
 

 

 

July 16, 2012 

Moultonborough Heritage Commission 
Moultonborough Town Offices 

 

 
 Present: Cristina Ashjian, Jean Beadle, Ed Charest, Norman Larson, Mark Borrin, 

Bruce Worthen 
 Public: Hollis Austin, Judy Ryerson 
  
 
Chair Cristina Ashjian called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM, and the Minutes of the last 
Commission meeting on June 18, 2012 were approved without changes.  The Commission 
discussed final plans and logistics for the July 20-21st Plan NH Community Charrette, reviewing 
the checklist of necessary preparations for the event.  All Commission members were asked to 
participate to help ensure the success of the event.  
 

Mark Borrin updated the Commission on sponsorship efforts to cover the cost of the two-day 

Community Charrette.  Meredith Village Savings Bank is the lead sponsor; key sponsor Kona 

Mansion Inn will provide overnight accommodations for the visiting team.  Business sponsors to 

date are the Berry Pond Motel, Buckey’s Restaurant and Tavern, R.M. Hammond Excavation, 

E.M. Heath, Natt King Stoneworks, Ledgewood Farm, Melcher & Prescott Insurance, Miracle 

Farms, Murphy’s Village Store, and Preferred Vacation Rentals.  Organizational sponsors 

include the Moultonborough Historical Society and the Moultonborough Lions Club. 

 

The Commission also received updates on various issues at town boards, including MPIC 

progress and the Demolition Permit and Demolition Review matter.  Representing the 

Moultonborough Historical Society, Judy Ryerson discussed the dire condition and uncertain 

future of the Moultonborough Grange Hall.  She and Cristina will attend the LCHIP grant 

workshop in Ashland on July 18th, and explore potential funding and resources.
 

 

The next Heritage Commission meeting will be at 5:30 PM on Monday, August 20
th

. 
  
Motion: Mark moved to adjourn at 6:20 PM; Ed seconded. 
  Motion Carried – Unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jean Beadle, Secretary, Heritage Commission 


